
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 60 of 2013 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/63/95 Vol VI 

5 August 2013 
 
 

Drilling Works for Geotechnical Investigations off Enemalta Quay, Marsaxlokk. 
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that drilling works for geotechnical 
investigations will be carried out off the Enemalta Quay in Marsaxlokk Harbour.  
 

   These works will be carried in the area A, B, C, D and the intermediate coastline as shown on the attached 
   chart and in approximate positions: 
 

LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 
 
 A  35° 49.912’   14° 33.283’ 
 B  35° 49.753’   14° 32.991’ 
 C  35° 49.204’   14° 33.095’ 
 D  35° 49.265’   14° 33.520’ 
  

Weather permitting the works are expected to commence with immediate effect and completed by Friday 30 
August 2013. 
 
They will be carried out from a flat barge which will be accompanied by a small tug boat. The barge 

   may deploy anchors to hold it in position and may remain in the area during the night. 
 

Further more mariners and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, proceed at very slow 
speed and give the above area a wide berth of at least 300 meters. 
 
 Instructions given by Marsaxlokk Port Control (VTS) on VHF Channel 14 are to be complied with.    
 
Chart affected: BA 36 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 

   




